Minutes of the Meeting of Osmotherley Area

Parish Council held at Osmotherley Village Hall 
 On Thursday 20th June 2019
.

Present   Mr M Stafford (Chairman), Mr Bob Manners (Vice Chairman), Mr N Coward, 
Mr R Harker, Mr N Ward, Mr M Read, Mrs A Atkinson, Ms C Nozedar , Mr R Horner and HDC/NYCC ward Member Cllr D Hugill
1. Apologies  
 Mr M Laverick and Mr T Wood
2. Minutes of the meeting of 16th May 2019 were approved and signed by the Chairman 
3. Public Forum 
Three members of the public attended the meeting.
A concerned resident made some valid observations regarding the Queen Catherine public house, many of which had already been highlighted before and actioned by the council. Issues surrounding the bins, lighting and signage are under review by the National Park and the church. Concerns were also expressed around the proposed fireworks being let off from the property following the summer Games on the 6th July. DH advised that contact be made with HDC’s Health and Safety Officer.
Residents from Thimbleby attended to discuss the continuing planning application for improvements to their property and grounds. It was agreed that a future proposed site visit by Hambleton DC’s Planning committee be attended by representatives of the parish council before a decision could be agreed.

4. Matters arising:
4.1 Items not on the agenda

The council owned quad bike, previously agreed to be disposed of, had been assessed by TW and other to be worth in the region of £1100. It was agreed to determine if the quad bike can be started before determining whether to accept an offer or advertised further.
 4.2 Police matters 
A written report was provided by Stokesley Police in absentia. 
Between the dates of 9th May to 13th June 2019 the following incidents have been reported to Police:

Anti-Social Behaviour: 

11/05/19 - Report received of a blue tent pitched in the top car park near to Cod Beck Reservoir. RP did not want to approach the tent. No Officers available in the area to dispatch. Reportee advised to call back if any issues arise.

Crime:
Burglary:30/05/19 - Report received of forced entry to a shed and garage on South End. Several items were taken. Stokesley Neighbourhood Team attended and spoke with the Reportee to give security advice. No further action taken.

4.3 Highways 
The Clerk read out the Highways Area 2 reply following concerns that a footpath survey had been carried out in the village but that no action seems to have been forthcoming. No record of any such visit can be found. They confirmed that footpaths would be continued to be maintained in line with NYCC’s routine inspections. A structural survey would however be carried out in the autumn but it would be next year before any results or indeed action would be forthcoming.
A sink hole had been identified on North End on the eve of the meeting and following reports to NYCC by residents and the Clerk, the hole had been repaired.

4.4 NYCC, HDC & NYMNP 
Following a site visit by the NPA Planning Committee to a property on South End, it was reported that they would draw up plans that they were happy with before any further work agreed upon.
NC raised an issue of a footpath which goes along Cuddy Lane to Westlands Farm and following a new fence that had been erected it seems that a stile has not been replaced. The Clerk was asked to contact the residents of the property to determine if this could be rectified.

4.5 Maintenance 
BM reported that the Disabled Toilet seat had been broken and now replaced.
. 

4.6 Village Hall

Nothing to report
4.7 Procedure for Village Honours
The proposal to adopt a scheme to recognise outstanding achievement in the village, agreed at the last meeting was discussed further. A recipient which had been previously proposed by the Chairman and agreed by all was further discussed. 
4.8 Maintenance of Defibrillator
A proposal had been received from a charity ‘Restarting Hearts in Northallerton’ regarding taking out a service contract with them to cover maintenance of the defibrillator going forward. A reasonable fee was proposed and agreed on by all members. This included regular checks, replacement of pads and battery as appropriate, etc. 

4.9 Play Area Update
The Clerk confirmed that spending on the project was within the grant received from the Lottery. A sign, put up on the village green, would point residents and visitors along from the village centre, up West End to the entrance to Cuddy Lane, where the existing finger post directs them to the site. All agreed to the purchase of a metal sign to be added to the signage on the green.
The Clerk went on to confirm that payment for outstanding rent on the site amounted to £335 and signalled that the lease revision was finally coming to closure.
  5. Correspondence
Most correspondence is now electronic and is forwarded when received so Members can therefore raise concerns or comments by email to the Clerk should it need to be an agenda item. These items will only be minuted if they are discussed at a meeting.
A proposal to purchase a new defibrillator for Thimbleby had been received from a resident of the village however it was agreed to discuss this at out next meeting.

    6. Planning.

              a)    Applications.
6.1 Woodlands Farm – revised application & listed building approval to house, stables, barn and biomass boiler – Decision postponed until site visit agreed

6.2 36 South End - demolition of a detached garage and construction of an attached garage extension - Approved
6.3 Hedge Nook - Construction of a new agricultural building for storage - Approved
  7. a, b c   Accounts
The Clerk reported the up to date financial position of the council updating the accounts from the May meeting:
	 Income reported at last meeting
	
	£8,389.15
	

	
	
	
	

	a) Receipts in the period:
	
	
	

	Honesty Box
	£149.97
	
	

	Cemetery Fees
	£165.00
	
	

	Newsletter Advert
	£20.00
	
	

	VAT Refund
	£2,156.74
	
	

	Total income for the period
	
	£2,491.71
	

	
	
	
	

	Revised 2019/20 income to 5th June 2019
	
	
	£10,880.86

	
	
	
	

	Expenditure reported to last meeting 
	
	£6,794.93
	

	
	
	
	

	b) Payments in the period:
	
	
	

	Yorkshire Water 
	£262.00
	
	

	Yorkshire Water 
	£4.00
	
	

	J.Robinson - Expenses
	£58.90
	
	

	Treescape
	£550.00
	
	

	Osmotherley Village Hall - March & April
	£17.60
	
	

	Printroom
	£60.00
	
	

	Zurich Municipal
	£440.72
	
	

	K.Henderson - Apr/May
	£1,024.00
	
	

	Total expenditure for the period
	
	£2,417.22
	

	
	
	
	

	Revised 2019/20 expenditure to 5th June 2019
	
	
	£9,212.15

	
	
	
	

	           c)  Funds:
	
	
	

	Surplus/(Deficit) for Period (Income less Exp)
	
	£74.49
	

	Funds B/Fwd From last meeting
	
	£34,255.44
	

	Funds C/Fwd to next meeting
	
	£34,329.93
	

	
	
	
	

	             Represented by:
	
	
	

	Balance of HSBC a/c                         
	
	£12,294.48
	

	Skipton Bond,                                      
	
	£22,035.45
	

	Total Funds as at 5th June 2019               
	
	£34,329.93
	

	
	
	
	

	Items Presented for Payment at Meeting:
	
	
	

	Inside Outside Services - Play Area
	340.00
	
	

	Osmotherley Village Hall - May
	8.80
	
	

	Osmotherley Village Hall - Toilets
	168.00
	
	

	J.Robinson - Salary June Qtr
	606.95
	
	

	HMRC
	151.60
	
	

	Printroom
	65.00
	
	

	
	
	1340.35
	


     8. Any Other Business
MS updated the council on the meeting with Mr and Mrs Shelley regarding the future of Thompsons shop. Proposals had been drawn up and discussed with planners, however none so far have met with their approval. Issues of car parking, important to both the village and the owners of the shop, were proving problematical and we were asked to help if possible. The Chairman has asked that this be put on the agenda for a full discussion at the next meeting.
RH reported on concerns from residents living near to Oaktree Farm where fires and other anti-social activities seem to be causing issues. AA agreed to provide more evidence.
CN reported that concerns had been raised over potholes in the verge on the corner exiting Thimbleby to the A19. It was confirmed that unless these are in the road surface then Highways wouldn’t act upon such issues. NC agreed to investigate further.

MR reported on a sewerage issue that YW had resolved recently in Thimbleby. This is a recurring problem and MR asked that we request from YW a commitment to keep the issue under review.
The Clerk had been asked if the meeting of the 21st November be rearranged to facilitate the Theatre Groups production. It was suggested by RH that it could be held on that date in Kirby Sigston Village Hall, which was agreed.
     9. Press Items
It was agreed that the approved minutes be included on the website and a summary of the discussions at this meeting be included in the next available Messenger newsletter.
10. Date of next meeting: Thursday 18th July 2019 in the Supper Room, Village Hall, Osmotherley at 7.30pm prompt. 
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